# BHS Band Booster Association Meeting March 13, 2012

A meeting of the Buckhorn High School Band Boosters was held on March 13, 2012, at 7:00 p.m. in the Band Room. Connie Glass, President, presided over the meeting.

### I. General Announcements – Connie Glass

- A. Minutes Minutes from the February 13, 2012, band booster meeting were emailed and parents voted to approve as submitted. Meeting Minutes are posted on the website under the Parents tab in Documents.
- B. Upcoming Events An upcoming events handout was provided and will be reflected on the band website calendar at <a href="www.buckhornband.com">www.buckhornband.com</a>. Of special note is MPA at 3:15 this Friday at Decatur High School. Students will miss last block and buses will return to BHS around 6:00 p.m. Parents may sign a form to check their students out after the performance.
- C. Upcoming Band Booster Meetings Tuesdays, April 10<sup>th</sup> and May 8<sup>th</sup> at 7:00 p.m. in the BHS Band Room.
- II. Spring Trip Brenda Hart of Premier Travel & Tours shared cost details, payments plans and a tentative itinerary for our April 2013 Spring Trip to New York City. A detailed handout was provided and will posted on the website. Each bus will comfortably carry 45 people. First come first serve basis. Trip deposit of \$80 must be paid in order to reserve a spot for students and parents who want to chaperone. Review the handout carefully for payment dates and deadlines. Checks made payable to Premier Travel & Tours and mailed directly to them. Brenda Hart will be posting payments in CHARMS.

## III. Financial Report – Dawn Wacaster

All band fees are due, including the \$100 Concert Band fee and equipment rental fee if applicable to your student. There are outstanding Fall fees as well.

### IV. Officer Reports – Regina Clonts

Terminex will be coming to treat the concession stand for termite damage.

### V. Old Business

- A. Equipment Trailer Mike Keel has ordered the new band equipment trailer. Thank you to parents who have generously donated money for this purchase.
- B. Fruit Sale Thanks to all the parents and students who came out to help with the Fruit Sale! Credits have not been posted to Charms because the order forms were accidentally thrown away. Please contact Nancy at <a href="mailto:dukesgirl@ardmore.net">dukesgirl@ardmore.net</a> with your pre-sale totals so that she can accurately credit student accounts in Charms.
- C. Nominating Committee Thanks to parents who served on the nominating committee for the upcoming officer election. See By-Laws under Parents/Documents for officer job descriptions and election procedures. All current officers will be rotating off the board. Nominations were taken from the floor in addition to those obtained by the nominating committee. Nomination will be taken until the end of March. Please email Marcia

Anderson at <a href="mailto:Immia96@aol.com">Immia96@aol.com</a> if you are interested in running for a position or would like to nominate someone. We will vote at the April meeting.

### VI. New Business – Connie Glass

- A. Concession Stand Repairs Terminex is coming to treat damaged areas in the concession stand. Regina will be sending an email through Charms asking for volunteers for repairs, such as wood trim work, sheet rock repair, and painting.
- B. Spring Fundraiser There may be one more fundraiser this Spring. We are investigating Tervis tumblers. More details to come.
- C. Officer Elections April 10<sup>th</sup> booster meeting.

## VII. Director's Remarks – Jacob Souder

Thanks to all the parents and officers who have helped to make this year a success so far! Current officers will make every attempt to write down tips and instructions for the incoming officers. While we have volunteers to fill most positions, the 2<sup>nd</sup> VP position (concession stand) is still available. This is a time-consuming job, but very doable if you have organizational skills and a desire to help. It is important to note that we are always looking for ways to streamline job tasks and make all fundraisers more profitable. Should we not be able to fill the 2<sup>nd</sup> VP position, concessions will still happen in a much more simplified manner. The hope is that this would not result in fewer profits for this very important fundraiser.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting of the BHS Band Boosters will take place on Tuesday, April 10, 2012, at 7:00 p.m.